English Meadows Property Owners Association (EMPOA)

Board of Directors Meeting

February 22, 2005

The meeting was called to order by Matthew Wendling at 7:30 p.m.  

Board members present:  Matthew Wendling, Ellie North, Pat Wysong, Nancy Case, Erik Harris, Sara Mason, and Matt Underhill.

Guests present:  Veronica Davis.

Matthew presented the agenda which was approved by the board.

Nancy presented an update of the delinquent dues and the 2005 budget.

Welcome baskets were discussed with a proposal to maintain the listing and book with food items to be given to new residents upon their arrival to assist with moving in.

Discussion was held on officers insurance.  It was moved that we obtain officers insurance, pending further investigation.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  Ellie is to check on officers insurance.

It was discussed and authorized to send a letter to all residents, with unpaid association fees and/or trash collection fees, informing them of a $25 late fee and termination of unpaid trash contracts if not paid in full by March 15th with Granger Company to be notified on March 16th.

It was suggested investigating the possibility of adding past due association fees to resident’s property taxes.

Nancy volunteered to call the builders again regarding unpaid association fees and informed the new board of a strict policy regarding no reimbursement of costs without a receipt.

Veronica volunteered to continue managing the contract with Granger.

Ellie and Sara volunteered to joint chair the welcoming committee and social committee.

Matthew, Erik, and Matt volunteered to chair the fence and landscaping approvals.

Matt volunteered to manage the signage on the ponds.

Matt volunteered to handle the lawn and snow contracts.

Discussion was held regarding trash on resident’s yards with a suggestion to contact Delhi Township regarding potential remedies.

Discussion was held regarding enforcement of covenants.  It was moved, seconded, and passed unanimously to allow 12 months from the date residents move into the home to complete the landscaping as required in the covenants.

Matthew reported on the status of the new web site with plans to activate it this month and modify as time allows.  Discussion ensued regarding putting listings of residents on the web site with a decision that listings of names and addresses will be available only to residents of English Meadows upon individual request to a board member.  We will be adding the Granger trash pickup schedule to the new web site.

The board requested that a letter be sent to all residents to inform them of the new board members, the new web site, and the Home Show dates coming up.

The board decided to hold monthly meetings and scheduled the next meeting for March 22nd at 7:00 p.m. at Ellie’s home.   

An update of the Neighborhood Watch was given with changing officers within the police department delaying the process; however, once the new officer is here, organization will commence.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:50 p.m.

Patricia Wysong

Secretary

